



ITL PUBLIC SCHOOL

Pre Periodic Test-1 (2026-27) ENGLISH (Answerkey)

DATE:

CLASS: III Sec: __

Name:

Roll no:

SECTION – A

1 Read the passage and answer the following questions:

Rain is very important for all living things. It gives water to plants, animals, and people. During the rainy season, trees become green and flowers bloom. Farmers are happy because rain helps their crops grow. Children love to wear raincoats, carry umbrellas, and jump in puddles. Birds enjoy the cool weather after the rain. Sometimes, heavy rain can fill roads with water and make travelling difficult. We should save rainwater because it is useful for everyone.

a) **What do children love to wear in the rain?**

Ans. Children love to wear raincoats in the rain.

b) **__Farmers__ are happy because rain helps their crops grow.**

i) bees ii) Farmers iii) children iv) Police

c) **Find a word from the passage that means ‘joyful’.**

Ans. _happy_

SECTION-B

2 Write a paragraph on the topic given using the hints. (Do Any 1)

Teamwork: Strength in Unity

Hints-working together...with others...common goal...combine different strength...finish task faster...than alone...every member ...important...help friends...in difficult times...support each other...challenge becomes easy... become kind, successful...

Teamwork: Strength in Unity

Teamwork means working together. We work with others to reach a common goal. Everyone has different strengths. In a team we combine different strengths to finish a task faster. Every team member is important. We should help our friends in difficult times. We should always support each other. Teamwork makes hard work easy. It also teaches us to be kind and we can be successful in all our tasks.

OR

Trees: Our Best Friends

Hints: trees...best friends...give oxygen...to breathe...keep air fresh ...give fruits, flowers, medicines...give shade...hot days...home for birds and animals...help bring rain...make Earth green...beautiful...protect environment...plant and care for more trees...

Trees: Our Best Friends

Trees are our best friends. They give us oxygen to breathe and keep the air fresh. They give us fruits, flowers, and medicines. They give us cool shade on hot days. Trees are homes for birds and animals. They help bring rain and make the Earth green and beautiful. Trees also protect our environment. We should plant more trees and take good care of them.

3 Do as directed:

a) **_New Delhi_ is the capital of India. (Fill in the blank with Proper Noun)**

b) He went to a park/school/mall/museum with his friends. (Fill in the blank with Common Noun)

c) We saw a gaggle of geese near the lake. (Mention the kind of the underlined noun)

___ Collective Noun _

d) She arranged the stack/pile of books neatly. (Fill in the blank with a suitable Collective Noun)

e) Jay and his mother are coming today. They will bring gifts for me. (Fill in the blanks with suitable pronoun)

f) My bag has many pockets. The bag is blue in colour. (Rewrite the sentence using a pronoun in place of the underlined noun)

Ans. My bag has many pockets. It is blue in colour.

SECTION – C

4 Write the meanings of the following words.

- a) pattern – a repeated decorative design
- b) tug- to pull quickly with force

5 Answer the following questions. (Any 2)

a) In the story ‘Best Friends’, who were the four friends?

Ans. The four friends were circle, square, rectangle and triangle.

b) What lesson did the friends learn in the end?

Ans. The friends learnt that they should not fight and together they can create wonders.

c) In the poem ‘Out in the Garden’, where are the children playing?

Ans. They are playing out in the garden.

6 Reference to the context:

a) “Children enjoy biscuits and chocolates in rectangle shape.”

i) Who said the above line?

Ans. Rectangle said the above line.

ii) What do the children enjoy eating?

Ans. The children enjoy eating biscuits and chocolates.

b) "Each fine day

With my ball,

I like to play”

i) What is the child doing??

Ans. The child is playing with the ball.

ii) Where is the child playing?

Ans. The child is playing in the garden.